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n our Summer issue of connect, 

I’m usually reminding you 

that Judaism does not take summer 

off. This month, a reminder that we 

don’t take winter off either! There’s 

plenty to do at THZ and at home 

Jewishly during the cold and snowy 

time of the year.  

We start with Hanukkah. At THZ,  

we had our Hanukkah Kol Bo 

service on Friday night, December 

16. We featured Hanukkah songs 

and there were sufganiyot for all!  

On the 18th, our Beit Midrash 

learned about Hanukkah all 

morning long through crafts and 

music. On Shabbat Hanukkah, the 

23rd and 24th, we will sing Hallel, 

remembering that this is how the 

first Hanukkah was celebrated, with 

the same Psalms of Praise we sing 

at Sukkot.  

Why Sukkot? According to the 

Second Book of Maccabees (written 

before the First Book of Maccabees 

— go figure!), the first Hanukkah 

was a delayed celebration of Sukkot, 

complete with lulav and etrog, since 

during Sukkot, the Maccabees were 

busy fighting against the Syrian-

Greeks for their freedom. At home, 

don’t forget to light your hanukkiyot 

— the candles go in right to left (the 

Hebrew way), and are lit left to 

right, so that the newest candle is 

always lit first. 

Shabbat Shirah is February 4. Beit 

Midrash families will be at our 

Shabbat morning services, and we’ll 

use a special family liturgy. The 

Adult Choir will be there, as well. 

Everyone will sing my setting of 

Song of the Sea, which tells the 

story of the Exodus using the 

special trope melody for the Torah 

portion. All are welcome to come 

celebrate the story of our 

redemption! 

February 6 is not just Karen Weiss’ 

birthday — it is Tu BiSh’vat — the 

New Year for Trees. It may not feel 

like tree-planting weather in 

Canada, but it is the beginning of 

spring in Eretz Yisrael. To celebrate, 

make a donation to plant a tree in 

Israel, plant some parsley seeds at 

home that will be ready to use for 

your Pesach Seder, and eat some of 

the seven species that come from 

Israel — wheat, barley, figs, dates, 

pomegranates, grapes, and olives. 

We can celebrate the bounty of 

nature even in the depths of winter, 

anticipating the beauty of spring in 

Canada. 

Finally, Purim! On March 6, we will 

hold our first Purim Carnival in 

three years, along with our amazing 

Purim Shpiel, Little Shpiel of 

Horrors! Don’t worry about the title 

parents; it’s kid-friendly as always! 

This year, our Executive Director 

Rachel Saslove will join the cast! 

And of course, you can always join 

us for Shabbat services, morning 

and evening, or for Torah Study, 

Lunch & Learn, or the many other 

wonderful programs THZ offers.  

So bundle up, put on your boots, 

and get over to Har Zion to warm up 

spiritually and nourish your Jewish 

soul. 

L’Shalom, 

nourish 



 

am thrilled and humbled to 

join our beloved Temple as 

your new Executive Director. Joining 

the team immediately following a 

tremendous (and busy!) High Holy 

Day season was truly eye-opening 

and enlightening.  

Over the past two months, I had the 

opportunity to dive right into the 

goings-on of Temple Har Zion behind 

the scenes.  

I have been thoroughly impressed by 

our exceptional staff and clergy who 

work tirelessly day in and day out to 

provide support and care for our 

Temple community.

I am also continuously inspired by  

you, our wonderful congregation, lay 

leaders, and volunteers who are the 

lifeblood of the organization. It has 

been heartwarming to receive so  

many messages of welcome from both 

members I know personally and some 

who I look forward to meeting and 

getting to know better in the coming 

weeks and months. Thank you, so very 

much, for the warm welcome! 

During this special festival season,  

I hope we can take pause from our 

daily lives to reflect on our successes, 

challenges, sorrow, and joy over the 

past year, which was undoubtedly a 

challenging one. May we find ways to 

be a light unto others this Hanukkah, 

and for others unto us.   

All the possibilities of what is to come 

at Temple Har Zion for the future, fill 

me with excitement. I am delighted  

to now be part of this amazing 

community as a professional. I look 

forward to seeing you all in person, 

online, or both during Hanukkah  

and beyond.  

Wishing you warmth and light — 

Hanukkah Sameach!  

https://www.harzion.ca/sfsf
https://www.harzion.ca/sfsf
https://www.harzion.ca/sfsf


 

It was the best of times. It was 

the worst of times.”  

Charles Dickens 

The COVID Years have changed my 

perspective of time. Neither worst nor 

best, neither long nor short, they were 

the “Choir-Less Times”. Playing my 

keyboard beside that empty, silent 

choir bay was a surreal experience 

that was “out of time”.  

What were those singers doing while  

I sat there alone? Were they watching 

the service at home? Were they 

singing along from their sofas? Would 

they remember all of this music?  

Did they miss this? Would they ever 

come back?  

Well. They came back… with musical 

new friends! 

However, it was a difficult journey 

back to the bay.  

In 2020, the choir members each 

recorded themselves in isolation, 

individually, so that we could present 

“Choir in a Box”. It was so exciting and 

hopeful that first year when only a  

few of us were in the sanctuary and 

the choir magically appeared up on 

the screen, singing into the camera in 

those little frames.  

Thank you, Jessie Saunders-Drutz!  

We thought, “Well. Isn’t this great!  

But we won’t do that again!” In 2021 

when we did it again, it was not so 

exciting. It was rather disheartening. 

The choir was still in the box and we 

were still frozen in  “timeless time”. 

Finally, this New Year 5783 in 2022, 

the choir was back where they belong, 

seated in the choir bay. The sound of 

their strength, their determination, 

and their courage, even through the 

barriers of the facemasks presented a 

powerful message.  

“Here is hope. There is always a time  

for hope.” 



 

Why? 

Why? 

Why? 

Why? 

Why? 



 

Valued friends 

Shirley Kehimkar 

mailto:rachel@harzion.ca?subject=Strategic%20Planning%20Working%20Group


 

Since I had the most exciting 

flight of my life! In those 100+ 

days, I’ve experienced a lot — High 

Holy Days, voting for the Israeli 

parliament, and so many other 

things that happened for the first 

time in the new place that I had the 

opportunity to live in.  

One of the other things that I did for 

the first time is the ICC — my Israel 

Culture Club that takes place once 

a month on Tuesday nights. 

The ICC is all about experiencing 

Israel differently and meaningfully.  

I believe that having a great time  

is an integral part of learning 

something new so that’s why I make 

the ICCs as fun as possible.  

Let me tell you about my last two 

Israel Culture Clubs: 

Is there a better way to learn about 

Israeli inventions than through the 

famous game of Monopoly? 

We opened the program with a 

human-sized monopoly board. The 

participants were the tokens of the 

game and every part of the board 

was related to the theme — Israeli 

inventions. When we went around 

the board, landed on an invention 

and bought it, it had all the details 

of  the invention on the card! 

The next ICC was about my 

favourite place in Israel — 

Hamalabia. Hamalabia is a nice 

chain of restaurants located in 

several places in Israel, especially  

in Tel Aviv. 

My friends and I used to go to the 

Malabia every Friday night after 

kiddush and eat Malabi, a milk 

pudding with sweet toppings and 

syrups — the most amazing dessert 

in my opinion :) 



 

At the Israel Culture Club in November, we learned how to 

make Malabi! We made the syrup for the toppings, and just 

had fun like I do with my friends in the Malabia in Israel — 

we played some Israeli music, ate the malabies (of course) 

while we played Israeli games, especially Shesh Besh 

(backgammon), the game that, without it, it's not really a fun 

night in the malabia! 

My goal is to bring my point of view on Israel to every ICC 

we have. I invite you all to come to the my next Israel Culture 

Club event and get to know more about Israel! 

Hope to see you next time! Save the date: January 24, 2023. 

It’s all about Israeli music! 

:) Yuval  



 

mailto:judy@harzion.ca?subject=Get%20to%20Know%20Yuval


 

ave no fear, the 26th edition of 

the THZ/Dick Grimm Memorial 

Golf Classic can be added to your 

schedule now!  

This year, the tournament will be 

moving to the beautiful Royal Ashburn 

Golf Club in Whitby. Click here to 

check it out. More information will 

follow in the coming months. 

Are you interested in... 

 Joining the THZ Golf Committee? 

 Sponsoring the tournament? 

 Volunteering to assist with the 

tournament or the raffle? 

Click here for early bird registration! 

Questions? Feel free to reach out to us. 

Email golf@harzion.ca. 

We hope to see you there! 

https://royalashburngolfclub.com/
https://www.harzion.ca/golf
mailto:golf@harzion.ca?subject=I%20want%20to%20join%20the%20Golf%20Committee!
https://www.harzion.ca/golf


 

n Sunday May 1, 2022, Susan 

Albaum, a long-time THZ member 

and educator, and I led our first THZ 

Heals Together Grief Group. 

Susan, who is currently enrolled in  

a graduate program leading to 

licensure as a psychotherapist, and I 

had spent months discussing how 

many people who had lost a loved 

one during the pandemic seemed to 

be struggling in more complex ways. 

Grieving is a complicated process, 

and mourning is as unique as the 

person who is grieving. Adding to 

the isolation of grieving was that 

during the height of the pandemic, 

there was no way to comfort those 

dying alone in hospitals, nursing 

homes and hospice facilities, who 

otherwise would have been 

surrounded by loved ones. Most 

obvious had been how the pandemic 

forced us to change how we comfort 

the sick and their families, bury our 

loved ones and grieve for them. It 

forced us to find other ways to 

“attend” funerals and mourning 

rituals. For the first time in our lives, 

the intuitive and helpful rituals we 

practice as Jews were not possible in 

the same way.  

These challenges made it vital for us 

to begin what we imagined to be the 

first of many programs connected to 

THZ Heals Together. We hoped this 

support group would address the 

many challenges experienced during 

this exceptionally challenging time 

and lend support while lessening 

isolation within our community. 

From May through December, our 

group met once a month, except 

during the High Holy Days in 

September. After our second meeting, 

the group decided that we would no 

longer have the group open to  

new participants. 

Each session began with an opening 

meditation, a niggun, an explanation 

of group purpose and boundaries, a 

check-in, a presented topic, and 

individual sharing. After an 

introductory session, we began by 

defining the concepts of spirituality 

and religion, such as how the 

language we use for these concepts 

can be broadened or impacted by 

grief and loss, and the importance of 

respecting each other’s 

understanding and use of this 

language. We went on to explore how 

spiritual practices may have been 

positively or negatively impacted by 

loss, may improve or hinder our 

emotional and spiritual health and 

our ability to cope, and the need to 

identify and develop additional 

spiritual tools and practices that can 

positively impact our lives.  

In late August, we discussed ways to 

better prepare for and cope with 

grief during the High Holy Days. This 

included having members consider 

different ways they may wish to 

bring their loved one’s memory or 

favourite ritual to this year’s holiday. 

They ultimately discovered that 

although their loved one would not 

be present, they would not be 

forgotten. Every meeting hoped to 

allow members to gain a source of 

strength from each other and leave a 

bit stronger and less burdened by 

their loss. At our final meeting held 

this month, our group led with 

sharing personal mementos of their 

loved ones and ended with a closing 

ceremony together.  

One of the more valuable goals of 

grief work is assisting the bereaved in 

internalizing the best elements of the 

lost person or situation. I believe that 

each group member has begun this 

challenging work and will continue 

navigating through their loss, 

ultimately being strengthened by it.  

Beginning in February, our THZ Heals 

Together group will reopen to new 

members. Should you or a loved one 

wish to get more information about 

the group, or if you would like to 

register, it isn’t too soon to sign up. 

Please get in touch with my assistant, 

Sarah Greene, at sarah@harzion.ca. 



 

 

As always, should you or your loved 

one wish to speak to me directly, I 

welcome you to reach out. You can 

grab me at a kiddush, or call/email 

me any time.  

Due to feedback from the group, 

starting in February, we will meet 

twice monthly instead of once. The 

hope in meeting more regularly is to 

allow for a more cohesive group, and 

for the group itself to be a larger 

support as they navigate loss that 

may have occurred anytime from at 

least six months before to as far 

away as a lifetime.  

We know grief is a process, not a 

destination; there is no clear start or 

end point.  

My theological understanding has 

consistently held that we are 

stronger together than we are when 

we stand alone. Judaism teaches us 

that we must be with each other.  

In its first chapters, the Torah 

teaches us Eve was created in 

response to Adam’s loneliness. “It  

is not good for the human to be 

alone,” God realized. “I will make  

for him an ezer kenegdo, a worthy 

helper” to stand beside him. She will 

fill the void. When we respond to  

the burdens of another and stand 

before others to guard them against 

loneliness, we become not only more 

human but also more divine. We are 

stronger together.  

 

mailto:sarah@harzion.ca?subject=THZ%20Heals%20Together


 

t has been a great start to the 

school year in Beit Midrash, 

Beit Noar and Beit Ivrit! 

We welcomed many new faces  

this year and were so happy to  

see familiar smiles back in our 

classrooms! We started the year with 

a BBQ lunch and a family Sukkot 

program enjoyed by all. 

Every Sunday our Beit Midrash 

students welcome the day with 

T’filah and music with our clergy and 

music leaders. The students have 

enjoyed cooking with Marnee, 

creative and experiential projects 

and discussions, Hebrew and song.   



 

Our Monday night Beit Noar program 

for our oldest students is bursting 

with energy and learning. Grades 7 

and 8 are learning more about their 

Jewish selves and what it means to  

be a Jewish adult in today’s world. 

Conversational Hebrew, field trips, 

Hebrew prayer, creative projects, and 

pizza all come together at THZ on 

Monday evenings.  

Grade 9 students spent a wonderful 

weekend away in Cincinnati with 

other teens from Temple Solel,  

and Rabbi Weiss and Cantor Littman 

to learn more about the roots of 

Reform Judaism. They had a 

memorable time on our first trip in  

theee years! 

Hebrew’s cool at Beit Ivrit! Our 

students spend two packed hours 

learning Hebrew through ‘Hebrew 

through Movement’, reading time,  

small-group Hebrew activities, T’filah, 

and even during snack time!  

Thank you to our group of reading 

HeLPers (Hebrew learning partners) 

who join us each week to work one 

on one with our students.   

And… we welcomed all our newest 

students on Simchat Torah! 

Thank you to all our parents for your 

continued support throughout the 

school year. 

Please watch for emails from me  

for upcoming events and school 

announcements! 



 

• 
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e’re Julie Sermer and Paul 

Beard, and we are the THZ 

Youth Group Advisors! We work with 

Har Zion youth to plan and produce 

programs for both our high school 

aged Senior Youth Group (MHarZY) 

and our grade 7- and 8-aged Junior 

Youth Group (JHAZY). We hope to see 

all of you out at our events — 

meeting other teens, experiencing 

youth programming together, and 

having fun! 

Our first MHarZY event of the year 

was a picnic at beautiful Fairy Lake in 

Newmarket. We ate, played games, 

and participated in a scavenger hunt 

at the wonderful Farmers’ Market. 

And, we were able to donate two full 

baskets of fresh produce to a local 

food pantry! 

On October 14, MHarZY and Temple 

Har Zion helped host the Friday 

evening service and programs for  

our regional NFTY-NEL L’dor VaDor 

Kallah. Dozens of teens from the  

GTA and Cleveland joined us for a 

creative Kol Bo service and Leadership 

program. Members of MHarZY joined 

in the rest of the Leadership-themed 

weekend at Temple Sinai and Holy 

Blossom Temple. 

At the end of October, we organized  

a joint Beit Noar and JHAZY cupcake 

decorating program. Judy Silver led  

all of the teens in semi-professional 

cupcake decorating. There was also 

time to play some games, make 

nachos, and to just shmooze. The next 

day, the delicious cupcakes were sold 

at Beit Midrash, raising over $100 for 

youth programming! 

On November 27, over a dozen 

MHarZYites spent an exciting and 

entertaining evening at The Bubble.  

The teens played in the intense 

Inflatapark, ate pizza, and then 

engaged in an exhilarating game of 

laser tag. Everyone had a lot of fun! 

December 9-11, MHarZYites travelled 

to Cleveland, Ohio for NFTY-NEL 

Winter Kallah. They joined teens from 

all over our region for an engaging 

weekend of programming, learning, 

prayer, and friendship, all relating to 

the theme of ‘perception’.  

Questions? Want to get involved?

Email us: youthadvisor@harzion.ca 

We’re looking forward to continuing 

to work with all of our THZ teens and 

their families! 

mailto:youthadvisor@harzion.ca?subject=I%20want%20to%20get%20involved!
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A few times a month, Rabbi Weiss and I welcome in groups 

of Grade 11 students from Catholic High Schools to learn 

about Judaism as part of their World Religions studies. Each 

time, these students bring new questions and interesting 

insights. More often than not, it is their first time entering  

a synagogue and meeting someone Jewish.    

When I lead the tour, I like to start the presentation with  

a few questions of my own — “What is the most important 

Jewish holiday?” (No, not Hanukkah). “If 100 people 

represent the world’s population, how many do you think  

are Jewish?” (The answers have ranged from 50 to 1.)  

My answer is “an arm”.  2/10 of 1 %. 

In our hour together, I share with them the story of our 

people, from biblical to modern times, our ties to Israel, our 

holidays and Jewish lifecycle rituals.  

They get to see a Torah up close and engage with some of 

the everyday ritual items that are common to us, but new to 

them. We talk about the Shoah and our burden of having to 

deal with antisemitism in the past and now. I also impart 

the joy of being Jewish.  

The time with these groups is personally very rewarding 

and I look forward to bringing them in to Temple Har Zion. 

Our hope is that each visit to our home brings some insight 

and understanding of who we are and helps to build 

bridges between our communities. 



 

PLEASE JOIN US FRIDAY FEBRUARY 29  

following the 8 pm Shabbat Service 

 

 
Who By Fire by Matti Friedman 
In October 1973, Leonard Cohen traveled to the Sinai desert and 
inserted himself into the chaos and bloodshed of the Yom Kippur 
War. With access to amazing and never-before-seen material written 
by Cohen himself, along with dozens of interviews and rare 
photographs, Canadian-Israeli journalist Matti Friedman provides an 
intimate and unforgettable portrait of the artist, and the young 
people who heard him sing in the midst of combat.  

BOOK CLUB 

Interested? Send us an email at 
Templebiz1836@gmail.com 

Ellen Morrow & Judy Silver 
Partners, JewJu Box 

https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
mailto:Templebiz1836@gmail.com?subject=I'd%20lilke%20to%20join%20the%20group!
https://images.shulcloud.com/1790/uploads/Newsletters/2022/Dec-connectRutharticlefrombrainmatters-fall-2022.pdf


 

 



 



 



 



 



 

Shary Fine to Paskale Petes in 
appreciation 

Karen and David Saltz in memory of 
Karen’s father Walter Rosenmeyer and 
David’s father Nathan Saltz 

Karen and Michael Rotstein to Steve 
and Marie Borlak in memory of their 
mother, mother-in-law, grandmother 
and great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 

Lori Silverstein to Karen and  
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in 
memory of their father, father-in-law 
and grandfather Martin Winkler 

  

Cheryl Akerman and Eleanor 
Ackerman Rice in memory of their 
parents Eileen and David Ackerman 

Meir and Vera Aschkenazy in memory 
of Meir’s father Eliezer Aschenazy 

Calvin and Carol Avertick in memory 
of Calvin’s father Reuben Avertick 

 

 

Seth and Roberta Cole in memory of 
Seth’s mother Sharon Lynn Cole 

Marcia Craft in memory of her husband 
Julian Craft 

Alan and Joan Dessau in memory of 
Alan’s sister Gloria Pearl Sossin and 
Joan’s stepfather Ben Pape 

Carol and Sheldon Diamond in 
memory of Carol’s mother  
Eva Fromowitz and Sheldon’s parents 
Jack and Fannie Diamond 

Shae Eckler; Shelley and Ken Glick; 
and Brena and Tom Taylor in 
memory of their husband, father and 
father-in-law Morey Eckler 

Heather Bordo for her mother Susan Bordo 

Steve Borlak for his mother Marilyn Borlak 

Yale Brick for his father Jerry Brick 

Esther Cukierman for her mother  
Eva Goldberg 

Fred Faber for his sister Susan Bordo 

Ranon Goldfield for his father  
Herman Goldfield 

Bonny Halberstadt for her  
brother-in-law Ken Eldred 

Claude Heimann for his sister Madeleine Fane 

Shirley Kehimkar for her brother  
Samuel Haeem Ezekiel 

Susan Rowan for her uncle Bernard Cohn, 
and her aunt Sandra Horowitz 

Ianne Spencer for her sister Lorelai Reyes 

Brian Theimer for his mother Nancy Theimer 

Neal Wagman for his mother  
Arlene (Enie) Wagman 

Karen Weiss for her father Martin Winkler 

Berta Haikin and Robert Baker in 
celebration of their wedding 

Cindy and Michael Garbe in 
celebration of their son Josh and  
Jen Gershman’s wedding 

Ilissa and Tony Katz in celebration  
of their daughter Jennifer and  
Darren Lewis’ wedding 

Keith Holdsworth and Susie Shillow 
in celebration of their son Jeremy  
and Susana Canizales’ wedding 

 

Kim Poster and Larry Herscu in 
celebration of their sons Eric and 
Zach’s upcoming B’nai Mitzvah 

Andrea Shattner and Sam Castiglione 
in celebration of their daughter 
Juliana’s Bat Mitzvah 

Diana and Toby Abramson in 
celebration of the birth of their son 
Benjamin Fishel 

Sandra and Arthur Benjamin in 
celebration of the birth of their  
great grandson Benjamin Fishel 
Abramson 

Ilissa and Tony Katz in celebration of 
the birth of their granddaughter 
Freddie Daye Niddam 

Judy and Ian Silver in celebration of  
the birth of their grandson Benjamin 
Fishel Abramson 

Eniola Alola and Jordan Dessau 

Judy Blum, and her children Emily, 
Benjamin and Jacob  

Anna Boulman 

Mary Ellen Edwards 

Ellen and David Grossman, and  
their children Hannah and Leah 

Lital Jeger 

Layan Kennedy 

Tanya Khmurov 

Rachel Kuper and Christopher Brown 

Maryna and Oleg Lakrits, and  
their children Tanya and Nathan 

 

Aia Lederer and Richard Ciavarella, 
and their children Noah and Joshua 

Jessie Saunders-Drutz and  
Daniel Singer 

Frances and David Soloway 

Lauren and Brian Wodlinger, and  
their children Eliana and Simon 

mailto:sarah@harzion.ca?subject=I'd%20like%20to%20share%20some%20news


 

Norman and Edyse Fisher in memory of 
Norman’s mother Layla Fisher 

Debra and Martin Ginsherman in 
memory of Debra’s father Stan Lean 

Florence Glickman in memory of  
her father Isaac Bornstein, and  
father-in-law David Glickman 

Jerry and Marley Greenglass in memory 
of Jerry’s father Philip Greenglass and 
Marley’s mother Edith Harnick 

Shira Hart in memory of her mother 
Ethel Dambrot 

Ilissa and Tony Katz in celebration of 
their granddaughter Freddie Daye 
Niddam’s baby naming 

Bernard and Molly Keyes in memory of 
Bernard’s mother Selma Schlussel 

Margie Posluns; Helen Posluns Kerbel 
and Jeffrey Kerbel in memory of 
Margie’s daughter and Helen’s sister 
Lisa-Ann Lauren Posluns 

Alan and Terry Lustig in memory of 
Alan’s father Sam Lustig 

Neil and Deborah Naftolin in memory of 
Neil’s father Benjamin Naftolin 

Judith Ross in memory of her parents 
Aaron and Laura Shachter, brother 
Yaacov Shachter, and mother-in-law  
Ida Ross 

Karen and Michael Rotstein in memory 
of Karen’s father Murray Etlin 

Marian and Maurice Sprumont in 
memory of Marian’s mother  
Edith Kamaras 

Martin and Lyla Gelfand to Karen and 
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in memory 
of their father, father-in-law and 
grandfather Martin Winkler 

Marley and Jerry Greenglass in 
celebration of Sandra and Arthur 
Benjamin’s 65th anniversary 

Ray and Zena Havelock on the yahrzeit 
of their daughter Bonnie Havelock 

Judy Zworth on the yahrzeit of her 
husband Mickey Zworth 

Samantha and Shelly Bacher to Steve 
and Marie Borlak in memory of their 
mother, mother-in-law, grandmother 
and great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 

Martin and Lyla Gelfand to Sim and 
Helene Greene and family in celebration 
on their granddaughter Hillary 
becoming Bat Mitzvah 

Debby and Lawrie Kaplan to Karen and 
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in memory 
of their father, father-in-law and 
grandfather Martin Winkler; and to 
Steve and Marie Borlak in memory  
of their mother, mother-in-law, 
grandmother and great grandmother 
Marilyn Borlak 

Jennifer Angel and Eric Birnberg to 
Cantor Rachael Littman in appreciation 
for officiating their son Ryan’s marriage 
to Tara Stier 

THZ Choir to Judy and Ian Silver in 
celebration of the birth of their 
grandson Benjamin Fischel Abramson; 
to Ilissa and Tony Katz in celebration of 
the birth of their granddaughter 
Freddie Daye Niddam; to Adele and 
Claude Heimann in celebration of the 
birth of their grandson Brayden Wesley 
Heimann; and to Sarah and Kevin 
Greene in celebration of their daughter 
Hillary becoming Bat Mitzvah 

Sandra and Arthur Benjamin; Judith 
Ross; and Susan and Paul Sermer to 
Judy and Ian Silver in celebration of the 
birth of their grandson Benjamin 
Fischel Abramson 

Andrea Rifkin and Jack Furman to 
Sarah and Kevin Greene and family in 
celebration of their daughter Hillary 
becoming Bat Mitzvah 

Judith Ross to Sandra and Arthur 
Benjamin in celebration of the birth of 
their great grandson Benjamin Fischel 
Abramson 

Ian and Judy Silver on the yahrzeit of 
Ian’s mother Mary Silver 

Rena Singer-Gordon and Stanley 
Gordon to Karen and Rabbi Cory Weiss 
and family in memory of their father, 
father-in-law and grandfather  
Martin Winkler 

Evelyn Krakauer to Steve and Marie 
Borlak in memory of their mother, 
mother-in-law, grandmother and  
great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 

Lyla and Martin Gelfand, and Shelley 
and Ken Glick to Steve and Marie 
Borlak in memory of their mother, 
mother-in-law, grandmother and  
great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 

Helen Kopstick to Judy and Ian Silver 
and Sandra and Arthur Benjamin in 
celebration of the birth of their 
grandson and great grandson  
Benjamin Fischel Abramson 

Len and Sara Bates; and Sherrill Berrys 
to Steve and Marie Borlak in memory  
of their mother, mother-in-law, 
grandmother and great grandmother 
Marilyn Borlak 

Lynn and Arthur Freeman; Bunny and 
Ken Saul; and Joyce Zweig to Karen 
and Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in 
memory of their father, father-in-law 
and grandfather Martin Winkler 

Brena and Tom Taylor to Brian Theimer 
and Mireille Mouscardy and family in 
memory of their mother, mother-in-law 
and grandmother Nancy Theimer 

Lynne and Harold Cipin to Karen and 
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in memory 
of their father, father-in-law and 
grandfather Martin Winkler 

Jean Karnovsky on the yahrzeit of her 
daughter Rhonda Marla Hall 

Ilissa and Tony Katz to Cantor Rachael 
Littman and Rabbi Cory Weiss in 
appreciation and support on the 
occasion of their daughter Jennifer Katz 
and Darren Lewis’ wedding 

Evelyn Krakauer on the yahrzeit of her 
sister Hermelita K. Asuncion 

Judith Ross to Esther and Sam 
Cukierman and family in memory of 
their mother, mother-in-law and 
grandmother Eva Goldberg 

Dahlia Rusinek to Steve and Marie 
Borlak in memory of their mother, 
mother-in-law, grandmother and  
great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 
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Clare and Serge Adam; and Sharon 
and Sholem Prasow to Karen and 
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in 
memory of their father, father-in-law 
and grandfather Martin Winkler 

Lisa and Jeffrey Dessau to Steve and 
Marie Borlak in memory of their 
mother, mother-in-law, grandmother 
and great grandmother Marilyn 
Borlak 

Paula and Jeffrey Freedman to  
Lyla Gelfand in honour of her 
birthday; and on the yahrzeit of 
Paula’s father Abraham Niren 

Cheryl Ackerman and David Saslove; 
Susan and Ben Aronowitz; 
Samantha and Shelly Bacher and 
family; Len and Sara Bates; Sherrill 
Berrys; Natalie and Helmut Cremer; 
Alison Ferry and David Tepper and 
family; Paula and Jeffrey Freedman; 
Lisa Goodman and family; Marley 
and Jerry Greenglass; Mary Anne 
and Willie Handler; Zena and Ray 
Havelock; Smadar Junkin; Marilyn 
Kartash; Ilissa and Tony Katz; 
Sharon Liebesman; Lisa Margolese 
and Gary Finkelstein and family; 
Karen and James Phillipson; Judith 
Ross; Nathalie and Stuart Rudner 
and family; Stacey and Jordan 
Silverberg and family; Susie Shillow 
and Keith Holdsworth; and Elaine 
and Victor Stein; to Karen and Rabbi 
Cory Weiss and family in memory of 
their father, father-in-law and 
grandfather Martin Winkler 

Ted Berman in memory of his mother 
Esther Barbara Berman 

Barbara and Jeff Goldenberg; Tolsa  
and Jack Greenberg; and Gita and 
David Mintz to Selig Greenberg in 
honour of his birthday 

Marianne and Selig Greenberg to  
Zelda Brown in memory of  
Harry Brown 

 

Marilyn Kartash on the yahrzeit of her 
father Benjamin Greenspoon 

Louise and Selwyn Lewis in honour of  
the marriage of Darren Lewis to  
Jennifer Katz 

Judi and Robert Ross to Michael 
Rotstein for a speedy recovery 

Pamela and Daniel Zimmerman in 
memory of Pamela’s mother  
Florence Katz 

Nathan Bernstein; Michelle and David 
Epstein; Shelley and Ken Glick;  
Andrea and Warren Merling and 
family; Robyn and Mitchell Rosen; 
Andrea Rifkin and Jack Furman;  
Jessie Saunders-Drutz and Daniel 
Singer; Lynn and Ken Tepper; and 
Pam and Marc Terrance to help us 
all to build our future together, today 

Shai Abraham to Shirley Kehimkar in 
honour of her birthday 

Tara and David Abrams; Jennifer 
Angel and Eric Birnberg; Sheree 
and Jesse Davis; Joan and Alan 
Dessau; Shae Eckler; Diane and 
Ra’anan Feldman; Karen Fisher; 
Robyn Gitelman and Mark Mingail; 
Karen and Michael Goodis; Ora 
Harris and Michael Hutchins; Adele 
and Claude Heimann; Naomi and 
Saul Joel; Molly and Bernard Keyes; 
Melissa and Aaron Kline, Terry and 
Alan Lustig; Perri-Anne and Charles 
Magerman; Myrna and Stephen 
Marcus; Donna and Julian 
Pencharz; Lynne and Gerald 
Pressman; Lisa Rose and Sydney 
Fox; Laurie Saunders and Peter 
Drutz; Jessie Saunders-Drutz and 
Daniel Singer; Deepanjali and 
Shalom Shapurkar; Andrea 
Shattner and Sam Castiglione and 
family; Jodi Starkman-Mendelsohn 
and JD Mendelsohn; Karen and 
David Saltz; Brena and Tom Taylor;  
Brigitte Waisberg; Betsy and Philip 
Wolfenden; and Gwen Yacht to 
Karen and Rabbi Cory Weiss and 
family in memory of their father, 
father-in-law and grandfather  
Martin Winkler 

Tara and David Abrams; Jennifer 
Angel and Eric Birnberg; Joan and 
Alan Dessau; Shae Eckler; Marley 
and Jerry Greenglass; Ora Harris 
and Michael Hutchins; Adele and 
Claude Heimann; Charles and Perri-
Anne Magerman; Brenda and 
Stanley Pasternak; Lisa Rose and 
Sidney Fox; Laurie Saunders and 
Peter Drutz; Brena and Tom Taylor; 
Betsy and Philip Wolfenden; and 
Gwen Yacht to Steve and Marie 
Borlak in memory of their mother, 
mother-in-law, grandmother and  
great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 

Clare and Serge Adam to Tara and 
David Abrams in appreciation for 
organizing the trip to Italy 

Jennifer Angel and Eric Birnberg to 
Rabbi Cory Weiss in appreciation for 
officiating at their son Ryan’s 
marriage to Tara Steir 

Seth and Roberta Cole in honour of  
Seth reading Torah on the 40th 
anniversary of his Bar Mitzvah 

Joan and Alan Dessau in celebration  
of Sandra and Arthur Benjamin’s  
65th anniversary 

Peter Drutz and Laurie Saunders  
in memory of Peter’s father Myer 
George Drutz 

Dr. Ruth Erulkar in appreciation 

Vickey Friedman on the yahrzeit of her 
mother Molly Wajcman 

Shelley and Ken Glick to Cheryl 
Sherman and family in memory of 
Marilyn Godel 

Marianne and Selig Greenberg to  
Dr. B. Brcic in memory of his parents;  
and to the Smith family in memory of 
Bernie Smith 

Frances Halperin in memory of her 
sister Myra Pett 

Naomi and Saul Joel in memory of their 
son Elliot Joel 

Ilissa and Tony Katz in memory of 
Ilissa’s stepmother Rosalyn Rosenthal 

Molly and Bernard Keyes to Alan and 
Doreen Levine in memory of their 
brother Gerald Levine 

Pauline Maker and David Segal on the 
yahrzeit of their father Morris Segal 

Perri-Anne and Charles Magerman on 
the yahrzeit of Perri-Anne’s 
grandmother Beth Sky 

Miriam Meiri on the yahrzeit of her 
husband Avner Meiri ‘‘ ’’ 
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Stephen and Linda Newstead in 
memory of Steven’s mother  
Pauline Newstead 

Stanley and Brenda Pasternak on  
the yahrzeit of Stanley’s father  
Alter Pasternak 

Donna and Julian Pencharz in memory 
of Donna’s mother Minnie Finkelman 
and Julian’s mother Dolly Pencharz 

Ken and Pearl Rose on the yahrzeit of 
Ken’s mother Mary Rose 

Susan and Paul Sermer to Rabbi  
Cory Weiss in appreciation 

Shalom and Deepanjali Shapurkar on 
the yahrzeit of Shalom’s father  
Samson Shapurkar 

Laurie Saunders and Peter Drutz in 
memory of Laurie’s mother  
Bernice Saunders 

Andrea Shattner and Sam Castiglione 
on the yahrzeit of Andrea’s father  
Jerry Shattner 

Ian and Judy Silver on the yahrzeit of 
Ian’s mother Mary Silver 

David and Shirley Sklar in memory of 
David’s father Solly Sklar 

David and Ianne Spencer on the yahrzeit 
of David’s father Eric Imre Spencer 

Marian and Maurice Sprumont in 
memory of Marian’s uncle Jozsef Klein 

Brena and Tom Taylor to Tony and 
Ilissa Katz in celebration of their 
daughter Jennifer and Darren Lewis’ 
aufruf and in celebration of their 
granddaughter Freddie Daye Niddam’s 
baby naming; and to Shirley Kehimkar 
in memory of her brother Samuel 
Haeem Ezekiel  

Brena and Tom Taylor in memory of 
Brena’s cousins Larry Berman and 
Debra Neskel; in memory of Brena’s 
grandparents Nettie Mary and Charles 
Eckler; and in memory of Tom’s 
mother Gertrude Taylor and sister 
Linda Stanley 

Howard and Marlene Waiser on  
the yahrzeit of Howard’s mother 
Geetie Freeman 

Karen and Rabbi Cory Weiss to  
Judy and Ian Silver in celebration on 
the birth of their grandson Benjamin 
Fischel Abramson 

Gwen Yacht to Shirley Kehimkar in 
memory of her brother Samuel Haeem 
Ezekiel and friend Stephen 

Naomi Yudelson on the yahrzeit of her 
father Harry Shulman 

Brenda and Jerry Conway to  
Keith Holdsworth in celebration of 
being volunteer of the year at THZ 

Evelyn Krakauer to Karen and  
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in 
memory of their father, father-in-law 
and grandfather Martin Winkler 

Sharon Hochberg to Karen and Rabbi 
Cory Weiss and family in memory of 
their father, father-in-law and 
grandfather Martin Winkler 

Frances Halperin to Tara Abrams in 
appreciation 

Naomi and Saul Joel in memory of  
their son Elliot Joel 

Kori Leblanc and Shaun Goodman to 
Steve and Marie Borlak in memory of 
their mother, mother-in-law, 
grandmother and great grandmother 
Marilyn Borlak; and to Karen and 
Rabbi Cory Weiss and family in 
memory of their father, father-in-law 
and grandfather Martin Winkler 

Judith Ross to Sandra and Arthur 
Benjamin in celebration of their  
65th anniversary 

Avia, David and Ethan Joel to  
Naomi Joel in celebration of her 
birthday and reading Torah 

Heather Rosenthal and Tine Haugen 
to Tony and Ilissa Katz in honour of 
their granddaughter Freddie Daye 
Niddam’s baby naming 

Nancy Baker to Karen and Rabbi Cory 
Weiss and family in memory of their 
father, father-in-law and grandfather 
Martin Winkler; and to Morris Maron 
in appreciation 

Susan and Paul Sermer; and Robin 
and David Teeger to Steve and Marie 
Borlak in memory of their mother, 
mother-in-law, grandmother and  
great grandmother Marilyn Borlak 

Robyn and Mitchell Rozen and family 
to Karen and Rabbi Cory Weiss and 
family in memory of their father,  
father-in-law and grandfather  
Martin Winkler 

Sarah and Kevin Greene and family to 
Juliana Castiglione in celebration on 
becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
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